## Minutes: Longformacus Village Hall Committee (LVHC)

Date: 14th Sept. 2021

Present: Online Meeting. Ettie S (Chair), Jonathan W (Minutes), Keith N.

In attendance: Zoe Munro; Heather Bewick

Apologies:

		Resp.
1	Welcome and apologies.	
2	Minutes from previous meeting. Matters arising. Actions	
	Minutes agreed. All matters arising coming up in the current agenda.	
3	Chair's report and housekeeping Report.  We continue to follow earlier BAVS guidance permitting 30 people in the hall, but largely because there is no demand for more people at this time. The new guidance, from BAVS via the government, is that as long as social distancing is maintained, and masks are worn while people are moving about the hall, the numbers of people in the hall at any one time is at the discretion of the committee. Each activity will be considered on a case by case basis, the main principles being as already stated – social distancing and mask-wearing. The hall continues to host a growing range of activities. The playgroup has been running with full numbers. Re:Tweed continues its sewing course for local people and has about 5 people attending. The Windmill Café continues to operate on a monthly basis. Next meeting on 9th October. Longformacus Hall Hire prices have now been posted on the notice board and will also be added to the Lammemuir Live website. As per the COVID health and safety guidelines issued by BAVS concerning the opening of village halls, Heather B will continue to clean thoroughly between events.	JW/HB
	BAVS continues to manage the change to a new committee for the village hall. In the meantime, the current trustees continue to manage the hall for ongoing business. Any questions on this to Jenny Haines or Juliana Amaral at the BAVS office.	
4	FINANCE  Kim D reported that the finances are still in good order with a healthy balance. The current outgoings and incomings, in relation to the activities going on in the hall,	ES
	have ensured this.	KD
5	HALL Development and Refurbishment Update	
	BAVS now holds all information about the new build and the processes gone through to get to this point.	BAVS

6	SCIO  BAVS continues to negotiate with OSCR on our behalf, to speed the completion of the process dissolving the current Deed of Trust in favour of the SCIO. As mentioned earlier, they continue to seek new members for the committee. Anyone interested please contact Jenny Haines at Jenny.Haines@bavs.org.uk	BAVS
8	A.O.B  Next meeting: 9 <sup>th</sup> Nov 2021 7pm	AC